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Meeting commenced: 7.15 p.m.








          Meeting ended: 9.40 p.m.

PRESENT:
Richard Abernethy – in the Chair



Councillors Christine Hudson, James Hunt, Joe Kean and Roger Lightup



Nancy Heap – ICHI



Joan Ward 


} Mossvale Residents’ Association



John Walsh 

}



Albert Whitehead
}



Mary Cherry – Over 50’s and Local History



Eddie Eden – Community Outreach Worker



Sergeant Dave Turnbull – Greater Manchester Police



Helen Wilson – Salford Youth Service



Representatives of the BMX Bandits



Guy Williams – Cadishead Sports JFC



Rob Brock – Irlam and Cadishead Cycle Users Group



Ron Parker – Irlam Mitchell Shackleton Association Football Club



Don Baxter – Irlam Probus Club



Collette Urmston – Cadishead Recreation Centre



Jean Dodd – Bridges Project



Sybil Norcott – WI and Moss



Janet Roberts – SHIFT Project



Janice Lowndes – Salford Primary Healthcare Trust

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



Mike Bleese – Area Co-ordinator, Chief Executive Directorate



Ursula Sossalla-Iredale – Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



Trupte Patel
} Development Services Directorate



Tim Hartley
}



Chris Trueblood
} Community & Social Services Directorate



Sue Ness

}



Nikki Park 

} Corporate Services Directorate



Claire Edwards 
}

*Please note that the signed attendance list for the meeting was mislaid which may have resulted in the omission of your name from the minutes.

66. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Roger Jones, Terry Handsley, Bridie Madden, Jane McNulty and Bob Marchant.

The Chairman welcomed (a) Claire Edwards who was taking over from Nikki Park due to her promotion, (b) Trupte Patel who was taking over from Helen O’Doherty from the Development Services Directorate, (c) Sue Ness, a new member of staff working in the Community & Social Services Directorate and (d) Eddie Eden, a Community Outreach Worker with the Employment & Regeneration Partnership.

67. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meetings of the Community Committee held on 15th and 29th November, and 6th December, 2001 were approved as correct records, subject to an amendment to Minute 58 – Traffic Problems – Brinnell Drive, to delete ‘on Brinnell Drive’ and substitute ‘stemming from the junction of Brinnell Drive and Liverpool Road.’

68. COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held on 15th November, 2001, with specific reference to the following:-

(a) Minute 51(c) – Information Exchange – Kerbs on Silver Street and Cutnook Lane
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reported that the work had now been carried out in relation to the two dropped kerbs, and the Group Manager would be writing to Mrs Hopton to identify whether there were any further requests for similar work in the area.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

(b) Minute 52 – Area Plan
The Chairman reported that the amendments suggested at the Special Meeting held on 6th December, 2001, had been incorporated into the Area Plan.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

(c) Minute 55 – Irlam & Cadishead Funding Forum
Chris Trueblood reported that the Funding Forum held on 22nd November, 2001 was well attended, and it was proposed that future meetings would be held on a quarterly basis.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

(d) Minute 58 – Traffic Problems, Brinnell Drive
Trupte Patel reported that the sequencing of the lights had been altered and the situation would be monitored.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update report be submitted at the next meeting of the

Community Committee.  

69.
PRESENTATION – BMX TRACK
Representatives of the BMX Bandits gave a presentation in relation to a proposal for a BMX Track to be built in the area.  Representatives of the group reported that (a) the facility would cost approximately £30,000-£40,000 to build, (b) the most appropriate site for the BMX Track was considered to be the old hockey pitch at Princes Park, (c) they were planning to organise their own fundraising activities and (d) they had produced a leaflet outlining the reasons why a BMX Track should be built in the area, what would be required, and how people could help.  

The Chairman indicated that (i) there was a similar facility at Sanky Valley Park in Warrington and suggested that it may be beneficial for the Group to visit the site and (ii) local residents would need to be consulted if the former hockey pitch was agreed as the location for the BMX Track.  

RESOLVED:
(i)
THAT the project proposals submitted by the BMX Bandits be

supported.  

(ii) THAT the Chairman liaise with Janice Lowndes and Helen Wilson

with regard to arranging a visit to other BMX Tracks.  

70.
CYCLING FACILITIES – MAINTENANCE REPORT
Mr S. Lee submitted a report containing details of the action taken in relation to the concerns raised at the meeting of the Community Committee held on 15th November, 2001, concerning the maintenance of cycle lanes (Minute 54 refers).

Rob Brock reported that he had not yet received a response in relation to who was responsible for the inspection of the cycle ways, and when and how was the last inspection carried out.

Trupte Patel reported that (a) an inspection of the cycle way had been carried out at the end of September 2001, (b) it was identified that there were certain areas which were the responsibility of the Northbank Industrial Estate and a letter had been drafted requesting that appropriate maintenance work be carried out and (c) Mr Lee had indicated that he would carry out a further inspection and produce a report at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
(i)
THAT Steven Lee be requested to contact Rob Brock in order to

address the immediate concerns raised.  

(ii) THAT the concerns expressed with regard to the lack of response to Rob Brock’s enquiries be noted.  

(iii) THAT the Maintenance Schedule be submitted at the next meeting of the Community Committee, at which Steven Lee would be requested to attend.

71.
COMMUNITY FESTIVAL
RESOLVED: THAT it be noted that this item had been withdrawn from the Agenda.

72.
SALFORD’S INVOLVEMENT IN THE COMMONWEALTH GAMES
RESOLVED: 
THAT consideration of this item be deferred to allow for further

information to be obtained, and that arrangements be made for a presentation to be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

73.
UPDATE ON YOUTH WORK IN CADISHEAD
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale submitted a report by Steve Dyson (Shelter Development Worker) containing details of the youth work activities in Cadishead with specific reference to an Open Evening which was to be held on Thursday 21st February, 2002 at Cadishead Community Hall, at which young people would be given an opportunity to identify the activities that they would like in the area.


RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.

74.
SHIFT PROJECT
Janet Roberts reported (a) on the Salford Health Investment For Tomorrow (SHIFT) project, (b) that the Salford & Trafford Health Authority was in the process of carrying out a number of public consultation events and (c) that a consultation document could be obtained by telephoning the number 0161-787-0125.  

RESOLVED:
(i)
THAT the information be noted.

(ii) THAT copies of the consultation document be made available at the

Irlam Medical Centre.

75.
SIGNIFICANT PLANNING APPLICATIONS
· Worsley Racecourse Proposals

Tim Hartley reported on the recently submitted planning application in relation to Salford Forest Park and indicated that the consultation process in relation to the proposals was underway and over 1,000 letters of objection had been received.

The Chairman reported that a number of concerns had been raised, particularly in relation to (a) the increased traffic that would result from the development, (b) the suggestion that the Barton Airport site was being considered for use as a Park & Ride facility and (c) the impact that the development would have on the wildlife and countryside in the area.  

· Residential Development at Fairhills Road

Tim Hartley reported that (a) there had not yet been any approaches from developers with regard to the site, (b) the landscaping work had been delayed until Spring and (c) the Environment Agency had issued new guidelines which stated that play areas should be situated at least 30 metres from the nearest residential property, therefore, it was not possible for the play areas to be located at the original sites proposed and local people and appropriate agencies were being consulted about alternatives.    

Concern was expressed that additional houses would be built on the sites that had been identified for a play area, and Tim Hartley indicated that such proposals would represent an amendment to the original planning application, therefore, local residents would be consulted.

· Hulmes Farm Site, Ferry Road
Tim Hartley reported that an application had been submitted for the erection of 13 houses to be built on this site.    

RESOLVED:
(i)
THAT the planning applications be noted.

(ii) THAT any objections/letters of support/requests for further

information with regard to the planning application in relation to Salford Forest Park be forwarded to Tim Hartley (tim.hartley@salford.gov.uk), or to the Director of Development Services at the Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton.

(iii) THAT the comments in relation to the planning application for

Salford Forest Park with specific reference to (a) traffic congestion, (b) the objections to Barton Airport site being used as a Park & Ride facility and (c) the impact on the wildlife and countryside, be forwarded to the Director of Development Services.  

(iv) THAT progress reports in relation to the applications for Salford Forest Park and the residential development at Fairhills Road be submitted at future meetings of the Community Committee.

76.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE
(a) Community Committee Information Events
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reported that it was proposed that informal meetings of the Community Committee be introduced to discuss specific topics of general interest.

RESOLVED:
(i)
THAT a Community Committee information event be

held on 28th February, 2002 to discuss health issues.

(ii) THAT arrangements be made for an information event to be held in April, 2002, to discuss the situation in relation to the No. 100 bus service and transport issues.

(b) Angel Healthy Living Centre
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reported that there were vacancies on the Management Committee at the Angel Healthy Living Centre who were situated in the Blackfriars/Broughton area, but wished to increase its membership to include representatives from other areas of the City.

RESOLVED:
THAT anyone interested in becoming a member of the Management

Committee contact the Angel Healthy Living Centre.

77. IRLAM MITCHELL SHACKLETON ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL CLUB

Ron Parker, Treasurer of Irlam Mitchell Shackleton AFC reported that a bid for funding had been submitted to the Football Association to assist the club in their proposals to relocate from their site at Barton to the football pitch at Silver Street.

RESOLVED:
THAT a letter of support be sent on behalf of the Ward Councillors, and

members of the Community Committee, to Irlam Mitchell Shackleton AFC to assist them with their funding application.

78.
BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED BY THE IRLAM AND CADISHEAD

COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL


Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reported (a) that there was £16,269.69 available from the Devolved

Budget, together with £5,000 from the Primary Care Group West Budget (ring-fenced for work with young people), and £2,041 from the former CICS project, totalling £23,310.69, which would be carried forward into the next financial year, and (b) on the recommendations of the Budget Panel arising from the meeting held on 9th January, 2002.  

RESOLVED:
(i) 
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Panel in relation to the

applications for funding from the Local History Society, Fiddlers Lane Toddlers’ Group and the Youth Action Project, as set out in the minutes of the meeting of that panel held on 9 January, 2002, be approved.

(ii)
THAT the recommendation in relation to Jabba Promotions be amended to indicate that the next two events would be supported, and that advice be sought from the Arts & Leisure Division and the Legal Section, following which the situation would be reviewed.

79.
GOOD NEWS STORIES
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the book entitled ‘Now and Then’ which contained

details of local history on the Irlam and Cadishead area would be available from February, 2002.

80.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION ONLY
The following items were submitted for information:

· Cadishead Way Environmental Assessment

· Minutes of the meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Area Housing Committee held on 10th January, 2002.

· Recent Ofsted Inspections.

· Imperial War Museum North – Request for Volunteers.

· Supplementary Planning Guidance.

· Irlam and Cadishead Carers Support Group Meeting Guide – January to June, 2002.

· Community Network Festival – 6th February, 2002 at Buile Hill Park.

· Adult Education Courses at St Mary’s School.

· Availability of Grants from the Children’s Fund Local Network.

RESOLVED: THAT the items for information be noted.

81.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee

would be held on 21st March, 2002, at Irlam Community Centre, commencing at 7.15 p.m.
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